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“Fake News” Is Hard For Kids To Spot

by Joyce Grant

There is a lot of “fake news” on the Internet. A new study shows that many young people in the United
States have a hard time telling “real” from “fake” news.

Fake news is exactly what it sounds like. It's an article that may look just like any other news article—
except that it’s not true. Unfortunately, many people can't tell the difference.

Young people, especially, tend to be fooled by fake news, according to a study done by the Stanford
History Education Group (SHEG).

The study asked 7,804 students in the United States to judge articles on Facebook, Twitter, blogs,
readers’ comments on news sites and photographs. They tested students in three age ranges: middle-
school, high school and university.

According to Stanford University’s website, “middle schoolers (were asked) to explain why they might not
trust an article on financial planning that was written by a bank executive and sponsored by a bank. [In
other words, an article about money, written by people from a bank.] The researchers found that many
students did not cite authorship or article sponsorship as key reasons for not believing the article.”

Other students were asked to look at articles on a website, and try to figure out if the articles were news
stories or advertisements. Even when the words “sponsored content” were on the article, some students
said they believed it was a “real” news article.

The study also found that university students tended to believe a website if it looked polished and if its
“About” page sounded good. Once they thought the website had credibility (was good), they tended to
more readily believe the articles posted on it.

The study was led by Stanford professor Sam Wineburg. On the Stanford website he said his team will
use the research to help teachers better instruct students about how to spot fake news.

Worth Asking:
How do you know this article isn’t fake—-maybe there never was any study?

In writing this article, author Joyce Grant did wonder whether the article about the study, itself, was fake — maybe it
was a big practical joke to see which news outlets would spread around a fake article on fake articles! So, in order
to verify the information, Grant emailed professor Sam Wineburg, who led the study, and asked him some questions
about it. She also used several sources to read about the study, including NPR (a known, credible news source in
the United States) and the Stanford University website. She also read the study’s “executive summary” document.
Lastly, when she gave facts in the article, she made sure to point out where she got them, or who said something.
That helps readers know where she got her information and makes it a bit easier for them to decide for themselves
whether they trust it.

What (if anything) helps you know that TeachingKidsNews.com is a credible (good) website? What else could TKN
provide or add to help students be more certain of its credibility?

Source: http://teachingkidsnews.com/2017/01/08/fake-news-hard-kids-spot/



